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GREAT BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held on 16th March 2016 at the Village Hall
Present:

Councillors:   
Simon Kiddy (Chairman),  Karina Joyce (Vice-chairman),  Helen Bennett,  Nicky Pizey,  
Anne Smith,  Pat Spires.   Also Borough Councillor Jane Midwood (part), County Councillor Mary Evans (part) and  Clerk John Barnett.   
Open Forum:

Nothing raised.
	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies for absence:
None

	

	2
	Councillors Declarations of Interest in any item on the agenda:

None declared.

	

	3
	Minutes of the last meeting:

The minutes of the last meeting of the Parish Council on 20th January 2016  were approved and signed together with the payments  approved at that meeting.    

	

	4
	Matters arising from the minutes:
1. The village sign is at last back in place on the taller post.
2. The new fridge is in place at the Village Hall.  

3. Village Hall Bell Housing repair.   Clerk said that his  grant application to Awards for All for this had been unsuccessful.  However, he said that he had been able to obtain an estimate for the repair of the Housing from the contractor who was doing the upgrading of the Village Hall drain covers.  This estimate meant that the project could be completed quickly without having to find another grant provider as long as the Parish Council was prepared to pay £450 towards the project.  This sum could actually be less than £450 as the contractor had put in what he felt was the maximum amount  that he would need but the sum could be reduced dependent upon how much rot he found in the Housing.   
The Council decided to go ahead with this estimate.  Clerk to put in the official application to Havebury for their £500 share of the costs.
4. Defibrillator.  Clerk said that they now had the defibrillator and exterior cabinet and a huge pack of training items including manikins.  There had been no response to the request in the Bugle or on Facebook for a local electrician to put the cabinet on an outside wall and connect the defibrillator to an electrical supply at the Hall free of charge.   Councillor Bennett said that a parishioner had said that he might know someone who could do it.  Councillor  Bennett to follow up.
5. Transparency Fund grant.  It was agreed that the purchase of a dedicated Parish Council laptop would go on the next agenda. 

6. Allotments.  Councillor Bennett said that the shed base was now complete.  Clerk said that the shed was due to be put up on 21st March.  Once that has been achieved he will receive a picture of the shed on the allotment which will accompany the request for payment of the outstanding grant monies from Havebury. 


	Clerk

HB

Clerk

Clerk 

	5
	St Edmundsbury Borough Council:

Councillor Midwood said that the new devolved power structure of Suffolk, Norfolk and Cambridgeshire had been agreed.  It was to be hoped that it was not going to be just another layer of government.   The new brown bins charge appear to be being accepted judging by early take-up.  
Clarendale street-nameplate.  This was discussed again and it was agreed that the Clerk would send Jane a picture of the 'offending' nameplate together with a mock up of one that the Parish Council would prefer.  

Jane also asked for details of any other street-nameplates in the Parish that have 'stuck on lettering' as they will be replaced.  


	Clerk/

Councillors 

Clerk

	6
	Suffolk County Council:

County Councillor Mary Evans followed up with further information on the new devolved area and that there was to be an election in May 2017 for a Mayor for the area.  The new speed-camera van has arrived.  Mary asked for data from the Vehicular Activated Sign to be sent to her when we take it off the machine.   Also if there are any individual vehicles that go through at a particular time each day at seriously excessive speed then let Mary know and they can be targeted.  
Pothole repair is to be made more efficient as they will no longer need to close roads with all the associated administration expense as they will instead now use their powers to close roads temporarily (around 15 minutes).  

There is a need for more foster parents  and they are hoping to be able to address this.


	Clerk

Clerk



	7
	Highways matters:

1. The state of the verges along Hall/Cowlinge  Road.  Councillor Evans said that she had reported this and Highways were going to deal with it.
2. Flooding at Spring Barns.  Councillor Kiddy said that the flooding  was across the road after heavy rains and that 2 drains were blocked but it probably needed an extra drain put in between those 2.  It had been reported with pictures.  Councillor Evans said she would follow it up. 

3. Councillor Spires said that the new white lining at the Clarendale junction was already proving effective.  Although not in the Parish she asked that the lining at the junction of the B1061 with the A143 be renewed as it was very faint.  

	

	8
	Planning applications:

None

	  

	9
	Correspondence:  
Clerk reported that the Parish Council had received a specimen sample of a new commemorative medal for schools and councils for the Queen's 90th birthday.  

	

	10
	Village Hall:

Clerk reported that the upgraded manhole covers were now in place in the car park.

	

	11
	Annual Village Meeting:

Clerk produced a draft agenda for the Annual Village Meeting on 13th April.  Councillor Kiddy said that he  felt that the section on the Village Hall should be moved back down the agenda in case it took a long time and then all the other village reports might have to be curtailed.  This was agreed.   Clerk said he would also run it past the members of the Village Hall Committee.  

	Clerk

	12
	Annual litter pick:

Just a reminder for everyone that the litter pick is on Saturday 2nd April at the Village Hall at 10am.  Free refreshments are provided after and everyone is welcome. 

	

	13
	Vehicular Activated Sign:

Clerk said that Great Wratting had joined the grouping which now consisted of the 3 Parishes of  Great Bradley, Cowlinge and Gt Wratting.  Each Parish will have the sign for 1 month before passing it on.  When the Thurlows join this will further dilute the time available in each parish.  

	

	14
	Finance: 

1. Projected end of year budget report.  Clerk reported that the reserves at 31st March 2016 were projected to be £11,171 against a budgeted sum of £9,575.  A large part of this increase had been from the receipt of the Transparency Fund Grant of £958.  A further part was the savings of over £550 on the budgeted sum for the manhole covers.   Clerk said considering the number of extra projects that had been completed this year which were originally unbudgeted but fortunately for which some grants had been obtained the Council had had a very productive year.  
2. Accounts for approval/payment.  A total of 15 payments to a value of £1219.96 was approved.

	Clerk

Clerk


	15
	Project List:

Councillor Kiddy ran through the latest updated Project List.  The raising of the Village Sign is now complete and can be removed from the list.  

	Clerk


	16
	Village Events notified:
1. 21st April - Traditional Cream Tea at the Village Hall to celebrate the Queen's birthday.  This will be run by the Afternoon drop-in club.  Councillor Smith said that there will be sparkling wine to celebrate the occasion as well.  
2. Coffee Caravan visits - 14th June at the Village Hall to celebrate the Queen's official  birthday.  Another visit will be on 14th September at Clarendale.  

3. Quiz Night at the Village Hall on 9th April.

	

	17
	Matters for consideration at the next meeting:
None requested.

	

	18
	Dates for next meetings:

The next meeting dates are:    13th April (Annual Village Meeting), 18th May (Annual Parish Council meeting),  29th June, 14th September, 16th November.  
	


There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at 8.35pm 
Signed:
                                                                                               Chair
Date:


